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Draft Minutes

I. Present: A. Archibald, C. Churcher, R. Clark, K. Eversole, R. Green, D. Hamernik, L. Matthews, D. Milan, L. Schook, S. Sims.

  Apologies: M. Caccamo, C. Rogel-Gaillard.

II. Action Items:

1) Churcher will provide some information regarding how many clones can be “improved/finished” with the current funding.
2) Announcements for the Sanger Annotation Workshop will be sent to listservs.
3) Schook will try to extend the Illumina deadline for commitments from June 20, 2008 to August 20, 2008.

4) Schook and Eversole will communicate with the National Pork Board and Genome Canada before the next conference call and provide an update on potential additional funding for genome sequencing.
III. Welcome Claire: Schook welcomed Claire Rogel-Gaillard to the SGSC Steering and Technical Committees. Claire replaces Patrick Chardon who retired recently. Patrick’s email address will still function for the next 1-2 years.
IV. Sequence Update: Clark reviewed the updates that he distributed to the group last week. A total of 13,009 clones have been selected for sequencing and sent to the pipeline. This covers about 81% of the map. There are 1,446Mb of total sequence from 8,500 clones which corresponds to 52% of the map. About 4,521 clones (59.2Mb) have been sequenced to the “improved/finished” stage. Schook thanked Clark and the entire Sanger staff for their excellent progress. Shook reminded the group that they still needed to decide on additional criteria to select clones for improvement. This was an action item from last month that has not yet been addressed. Churcher will provide some information regarding how many clones can be “improved/finished” with the current funding. Archibald suggested sequencing the clones in the current pipeline until the funding runs out. Schook agreed and added that there has already been scientific input into selecting the clones of preference for the pipeline. 
IV. Annotation Update: Schook reminded the group that the announcement of the Sanger Annotation workshop had been distributed to several listservs. The website for registration is functional. It was not known how many people have registered for the workshop.
V. SNP Chip Update:  Schook distributed the Illumina price quote to the group on March 24. Illumina pricing is based on the total amount of sales (e.g., total amount of dollars) rather than the total number of chips. As the total amount of sales increases, the individual price per unit decreases. Several price tiers were provided by Illumina. Illumina will collect Purchase Orders on an individual basis. Individual institutions will provide Illumina with an invoice number and a billing address. If individuals have a smaller number of samples, they can pay Illumina to provide the service (rather than purchase chips). Schook said that the pricing was consistent with the SGSC expectations (e.g., ~$100/chip). Green asked if a purchaser needed to lock into a price tier when they made the agreement. Schook did not this was true. Illumina only needs a total dollar commitment (not the number of chips) by the deadline. Green encouraged Schook to communicate with scientists at USDA-MARC to get a final commitment from them within the next three weeks.

Illumina is requesting a final commitment from the SGSC and others by June 20, 2008. A commitment means an invoice for an amount of dollars (not a number of chips). If sufficient dollars are committed, individuals may be able to purchase more chips with a constant amount of dollars. Milan said that it may be difficult to get a commitment from industries by the end of June. He suggested that the deadline be extended to August 20, 2008. Milan also reminded the group that the chips have a limited half-life and must be used within one year of preparation (e.g., August 2009). Illumina is organizing another conference call with all interested parties (including industry) to provide additional information. Bendixen is conducting some Solexa sequencing and Tim Smith is conducting some 454 sequencing.
VI. Potential Topics for April Conference Call with Technical Committee: Opportunities for additional funding for sequencing will be discussed on the next conference call. Schook would like to encourage Boggess to join the April conference call to provide an update regarding activities at the National Pork Board. Although scientists associated with Genome Canada were interested in ordering a large number of SNP chips, it is not clear if they are still interested in funding the sequencing project. Eversole has been in contact with individuals at Genome Canada. There are plans (S. Moore and G. Plastow) to revise and resubmit a Livestock Genomics Initiative proposal to Genome Canada later in 2008. Genome sequencing will be included in the proposal. 
VII. Next Conference Call: Monday, April 21at 8:00 am (Eastern; US). The SGSC Technical Committee members will join this call.
